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Welcome
Thank you for choosing 
the Eventide Campus 

to be your home!

Gracewell: 
Gaylord Boeck
Fran Burgess

Dennis Fineran
Pat Hawley

Howard McMinimee 
Adlyn Ohl

Howard Vaughn
Judy Vaughn

Silveridge:
Delores Ahrenholtz 

Lois Blum
Richard Blum
Janice Carlyle

Thomas Carlyle 
Thomas Casteel

John Jessen
Doris Kahl

Wayne Kuhlmann 
Delores Nemitz
David Outhouse 
Gordon Wiebers

Heritage Heights: 
Linda Sloss

Realife Cooperative: 
Marsha Crum
Ione Hinners

Ken & Shary Livingston 
*correction from Summer Events

Beth Neumann

Published for the residents, families, friends and employees of the Eventide Community.

Graduates
Our graduates were on 

the Eventide campus for 
a short stay for rehabilita-
tion. It was a pleasure to 

serve you!

Gracewell:
Mary Ann Collins

Doris Kahl
Delores Nemitz
David Pedersen

Karen Thompson
Gordon Wiebers

Ferdonna Zimmerman

In Memoriam
Our thoughts and 

prayers remain with the 
families and friends of 
those who have made 

their final journey.

Gracewell: 
Dorothy Gries
Alan Gustafson
Frank Hawley

Joan Hiles
Harold Kierscht
Laverne Milow
Bill Nuemann 
Joe Remmes

Dorothy Salmon
Irene Stark

Keith Stoltze
Darline Walsh
Diane Wilkins

Silveridge: 
Wendell Argotsinger

From the CEO
The Eventide Campus recently held our Annual Meeting 

which is a great time to reflect on our previous fiscal year. 
Yearly Highlights:
Opening of Gracewell, our new nursing facility that replaces 

the older structure. This project was made possible with gen-
erous donors, business equity, and securing USDA funding 
at 2.5% interest for 40 years. We were able to refinance the 
Silveridge building loan with these funds as well. We had 
over 10 different types of audits on campus and each one 
ending with good results; the time and dedication our team 
conducts to prepare for such audits is shown in the outcomes. 
Gracewell remains a 5 STAR as set by CMS (Centers of Medi-
care and Medicaid); the highest rating available. With fewer 
and fewer facilities reaching this status throughout the Unit-
ed States, it is certainly something we pride ourselves on. Sil-
veridge remains deficiency free since opening day and tenant 
satisfaction surveys remain very high. The team at Silveridge 
continues to work hard to meet the needs of tenants and 
their families. Implementation started on new HRIS (Human 
Resource Information Systems) which has been an undertak-
ing in itself. However, we feel this will better serve our team 
members with resources they need, when they need it. Grace-
well decertified down to 84 beds to allow for better staff to 
resident ratios. As with each segment in our business, we are 
here for people, not for profit. We continue to work hard to 
enhance employee benefits and this year employee premium 
costs remain unchanged as Eventide carried the increase on 

plans. Eventide adjusted wage scales for a number of posi-
tions with more on the horizon. We increased the employer 
match on the 401(k) from 3% to 4% which is above the aver-
age match. Our year was also spent dealing with COVID-19 
regulations such has vaccine mandate, numerous required 
reporting, screening visitors/staff, frequent testing, etc. It has 
been a challenging ride at times but the Eventide Campus 
Team remain dedicated to fulfilling this role in caring for the 
aging population. Census in each building certainly is a huge 
factor financially. The number of admissions in each building 
increased this year over the past; likely the pandemic played a 
part in this as the world was ‘somewhat’ back to normal. We 
are slowly rebounding back to pre-pandemic levels. 

Looking ahead we certainly need to advocate for our indus-
try in areas of appropriate reimbursement by Medicaid and 
Medicare, COVID-19 Relief, and easing some regulatory re-
quirements. A strong focus within our campus this year will 
be employee retention. We have an outstanding team in each 
building which we must strive hard to retain. A large aspect 
of this will be from feedback from team members and finding 
a balance to accommodate the needs of everyone involved. 
Right alongside that focus is resident & tenant satisfaction. 
It is all part of our mission. Our Mission Statement we want 
to focus our daily decisions on is: We strive to be the Health 
Care Provider of Choice & the Employer of Choice by un-
derstanding & exceeding the expectations of our Residents, 
Families & Employees.

Gracewell Residents Leaving 
Facility with Family or Friends

For resident safety, any time a resident leaves the building, the charge 
nurse must be notified. If you are planning to take a resident out of the 
building, you and/or the resident must first inform the nurse on the 
household. At that time, you will sign the resident out with the nurse 
and any other instructions that might be needed are given at this time. 
When returning with the resident, you must check back in with the nurse 
on duty to let them know that the resident has returned. We can’t stress 
enough that the process of resident check in and out is a must. Federal/
State regulations defines an elopement as the act of a resident leaving the 
facility without staff knowledge. Because of this, we feel it is important 
to educate residents, families, and community members on the process 
at Gracewell.   

Save the Date: Giving Tuesday 
Tuesday, November 29, 2022

Everyone has heard of Black Friday, and Cyber Monday is increasing 
in popularity, but have you heard of Giving Tuesday? Giving Tuesday is 
a generosity movement unleashing the power of people and organiza-
tions to transform their communities and the world. Whether it is making 
someone smile, helping a neighbor out, showing up for a cause we care 
about, or financially supporting those who need our help, every act of 
generosity counts, and everyone has something to give.

Eventide Foundation is participating in Giving Tuesday, and we in-
vite you to consider our community on the biggest day to give back! 
Make sure to save the date, Tuesday, November 29th, and stay tuned 
for more information on our website, eventidehome.com, and facebook 
page, Eventide A Senior Living Community.

Over $9,000 Raised for 
the Grow Bold With Us 
Campaign

We cannot say thank you enough to every-
one that took part in our fourth annual golf 
tournament - the participants the sponsors, the 
donors, and the employees. With all the gen-
erosity received, we raised over $9,000 to go 
towards the Grow Bold With Us campaign! 
None of this could be possible without the help 
of the Golf Course and our volunteers, Shan-
non Cose, Paul Outhouse, Lila Bubke, Robin 
Schiltz, Pat Schechinger and Kris Schultz. 
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Eventide Campus Staff News

July:
Rebecca Angulo, Extra Eyes, 16 years

Shannon Cose, Realife Cooperative & Heritage 
Heights Resident Services Manager, 3 years

Sara Hansen, Community Support Registered Nurse, 
4 years

Taylor Hennings, Dietary Assistant, 3 years
David Hulsebus, Cook, 5 years

Karrie Kropf, Certified Nursing Assistant, 11 years
Carlos Salazar, Certified Nursing Assistant, 4 years 

Pat Schechinger, Human Resource Coordinator, 
5 years

Hawa Sesay, Licensed Practical Nurse, 8 years
Ana Velasquez, Domestic Aide, 1 year

Jasmine Wehr, Certified Nursing Assistant, 2 years
November:

Susie Chieng, Certified Nursing Assistant, 3 years
Maria Flores, Licensed Practical Nurse, 18 years

Neva Summerfield, Registered Nurse, 2 years
December: 

Paige Andersen, Certified Nursing Assistant, 1 year
Deb Burk, Medical Records Coordinator, 35 years

Joan Cornelius, Housekeeper, 3 years
Abigail Friedrichsen, Tenant Companion, 3 years
Deb Huisinga, Certified Medication Aide, 35 years

Mary Jo Pfeifer, Registered Nurse, 1 year
Amy Rasmussen, Registered Nurse, 17 years 

Katherine Thao, Licensed Practical Nurse, 1 year

We welcome the following new staff 
members to the Gracewell Nursing Home:

Activities Department:
Andrea Ehlers, Front Desk Concierge

Dietary Department:
Carolyn Coe Bruck, Dietary Manager
Jennifer Woodbeck, Dietary Assistant

Nursing Department:
Liz Alcazar, Certified Nursing Assistant
Kaya Auen, Certified Nursing Assistant

Edgar Candelario, Certified Nursing Assistant
Elizabeth Candelario, Certified Nursing 

Assistant
Kayla Neddermeye, Certified Nursing Assistant	

Rafael Rodriguez, Certified Nursing Assistant	
Abbagail Rondeldt, Certified Nursing

Assistant
Kelsey Schiltz, Certified Nursing Assistant		

Kathy Segebart, Certified Nursing Assistant	
Jazmin Vargas, Certified Nursing Assistant	

Jocelyn Salgado, Domestic Aide
We welcome the following new staff 

members to the Silveridge Assisted Living:
Nursing Department:

Autumn Chapman, Licensed Practical Nurse

Anniversaries 
“Congratulations” to the following Eventide Campus Staff for working one year or more:

New Staff

by Human Resource Coordinator,  
Pat Schechinger  

Submitted by Tina Thompson, 
Eventide Campus Office Manager

Medicare’s annual election period runs from Oc-
tober 15 through December 7 each year. During this 
annual window, Medicare plan enrollees can reeval-
uate their Medicare coverage and make changes or 
purchase new policies if they wish to do so.  During 
this open enrollment period you can choose to:

• Do nothing and your current Medicare coverage
will automatically renew in 2023

• Enroll in, leave, or change your Medicare Part
D drug plan

• Switch from Traditional Medicare to a Medicare
Advantage plan

• Switch from a Medicare Advantage plan back to
Traditional Medicare

• Change from one Medicare Advantage Plan to
another

Please note that seniors who live in a Nursing Fa-
cility can make these changes at anytime if they are 
unhappy with their current selection.  

Today seniors have more options than ever be-
fore. There are several things to consider when 
choosing the right Medicare plan for you and your 
pocketbook. Aside from the premiums, there are de-
ductibles, coinsurance, and copayments to consider 
in calculating your total Medicare spending. Other 
issues like prescription drug coverage, and provider 
networks may also factor into your choice. Here’s a 
quick overview of your Medicare options.  

Original Medicare
Under Original Medicare your benefits are paid 

directly from the federal government. Benefits are 
separated into two parts, Part A and Part B.  Part A 
covers your inpatient care and Part B covers your 
outpatient care.  Part B also covers certain Medical 
equipment such as wheelchairs and home oxygen 
supplies. You do not have to pay a premium for Part 
A coverage if you have a qualifying work history. 
The Part B premiums are set each year by the federal 
government.  

With Original Medicare the benefits are exactly 
the same for every person who enrolls. There are no 
pre-existing condition limitations or waiting peri-
ods. There are no networks, you can use any health-
care provider in the country who accepts Medicare. 
You will pay the same amount for covered services 
from any participating provider that you choose. 

Original Medicare does not offer prescription drug 
coverage.  Medicare enrollees can purchase Part D 
Prescription Drug Plans that are offered by private 
insurance companies.  Your insurance agent or your 
pharmacy are good resources in helping choose the 
right plan for your prescription drug needs.   

One thing to keep in mind if you choose Original 
Medicare benefits is that there is no out-of-pocket 
maximum each year.  For this reason, most people 
who choose Original Medicare will also buy a Me-
digap plan. Medigap plans pick up where Medicare 
leaves off. There are many options for Medigap 
plans. Some plans even cover all deductibles and 
coinsurance, leaving you with no out-of-pocket for 
your medical services.   

Most people who choose Original Medicare plus 
a Medigap plan value freedom of access to Medi-
care’s entire network of providers. There is no need 
to choose a primary care provider for this plan and 
you do not need a referral to see a specialist. 

Another advantage to choosing Original Medicare 
and a Medigap Plan is because your out-of-pocket 
costs are predictable. You can enjoy the convenience 

and peace of mind that comes from knowing ex-
actly how much you will spend on a hospital stay or 
chronic illness.  

One major thing to take into consideration is that 
with Original Medicare you and your physician have 
the freedom to choose your plan of care. There is no 
need for prior authorization for many medical ser-
vices and your physician will be able to decide when 
to start and stop treatment. Medicare Advantage 
Plans require prior authorization for many medical 
services and the decision for coverage for those ser-
vices is made by a professional hired by the insur-
ance company and not your primary care physician.   

Medicare Advantage
Medicare Advantage is a popular alternative to 

Original Medicare. Also known as Medicare Part 
C, Medicare Advantage is technically still a part of 
Medicare, but it is not sold or managed by the fed-
eral government. The government sets rules and 
guidelines, but private insurance companies sell 
and administer these plans. Advantage Plans offer 
the same benefits as Original Medicare but many go 
beyond and offer other coverage like routine vision 
and dental care to their members. Medicare Advan-
tage plans will have different networks and copays. 
It is very easy to obtain a Medicare Advantage plan 
as long as you live in the plan’s service area and are 
enrolled in Part A and Part B.

The two most popular Medicare Advantage Plans 
are HMO’s and PPO’s. Health Maintenance Organi-
zations (HMOs) have closed provider networks and 
you generally must get all but emergency care within 
your plan’s network. Your plan may require you to 
get a referral for specialist care and prior authoriza-
tion for certain tests and procedures. Preferred Pro-
vider Organizations (PPOs) plans also have provider 
networks, but you can still use any provider that 
accepts Medicare. You’ll pay a lot less out-of-pocket 
if you stay in your network, however. 

Each Medicare Advantage plan can choose what 
to charge for premiums, deductibles, and copayment 
amounts.  In some areas there are “zero premium” 
plans available, that don’t add additional premiums 
above what you are already paying for Part B. De-
ductibles may apply to inpatient services, outpatient 
services or Part D.  Generally, you’ll have lower pre-
miums if your plan has a higher deductible.  Medi-
care Advantage enrollees usually pay a copayment 
when they receive services and there is often a tiered 
copayment system for prescription drugs. 

There is one very important difference between 
Original Medicare and Medicare Advantage. Medi-
care Advantage plans have a maximum out-of-
pocket limit for enrollees. Once you hit the maxi-
mum, you pay nothing for covered healthcare for 
the rest of that calendar year. Medicare Advantage 
plans often appeal to people who have low medi-
cal usage. If you rarely go to the doctor, then the 
cheaper premiums on Medicare Advantage will be 
attractive to you. You can pay for your services as 
you us 

Both types of coverage offer reputable Medicare 
insurance. You just need to consider the total costs 
(premium, deductible, coinsurance, copayment) and 
your healthcare needs to get a clear picture of which 
plan is best for you. For assistance in choosing the 
best plan for your needs, reach out to the local SHIIP 

(Seniors’ Health Insurance Information Program) 
Counselor by calling 712.265.2509.

Ref: medicarefaq.com, medicareresources.org, 
boomerbenefits.com.

Submitted by Morgan Saunders, 
Gracewell Social Worker

Crawford County has several resources out there to 
help your loved one remain in their homes, but also pro-
vide caregivers with a break. I want to highlight just a 
few of our many resources, but please feel free to reach 
out to me, Morgan Saunders, Social Worker at Gracewell, 
if you are looking for other services. I can be reached at 
712-263-3114, ext. 238.

• Eventide Campus Monthly Alzheimer’s Support
Group meets on the second Tuesday of the month at 
1:30pm at Gracewell.  This is open to anyone helping 
a loved one battling Alzheimer’s, Dementia, and aging. 
Call Gracewell with questions at 712-263-3114.

• CoCares is a non-medical helping service for the el-
derly and for caregiver relief. It can be visiting, hobby 
sharing, or practical helping like meal preparation, er-
rands, or cleaning. It is fee based, but the individual 
fees are offset with charitable donations received for the 
program! Crossroads can be reached at 712-393-4673 
or info@crossroadsofcrawfordcounty.org. They also 
provide another service for unplanned pregnancy and 
parenting.

• Angels Care Home Health is a home health care com-
pany serving Crawford County and 5 surrounding coun-
ties. They are 100% Medicare-covered but also work with 
the VA and take some insurances. Angels have several 
specialty programs including Alzheimer’s and Dementia, 
a pre-palliative program, and Behavioral Health to name 
just a few. You can reach Angels Care Home Health at 
712-263-2266 or Karen at 712-269-4317.

• Veteran’s Assistance- A Veteran, or a surviving
spouse of a Veteran, who served a minimum of 90 days 
of honorable service with one day in a wartime period 
may be eligible for VA pension benefits. There are in-
come and asset limitations. Louise Galbraith, Crawford 
County Veterans Affairs Service Officer, can explain the 
process in more detail, and will complete any and all pa-
perwork. This benefit is for nursing home and assisted 
living residents. Louise can be reached at (712) 263-
2720 or stop and see her on the first floor of the Crawford 
County Courthouse.

• A Caregiver Support Group was formed by health
professionals in the last several months. The group 
meets the second Thursday of each month at the Craw-
ford County Memorial Hospital at 3:00pm. A main goal of 
the group is help with the isolation and stress that care-
giving can bring. Each month there is a short speaker 
on a topic that the group is interested in, and plenty of 
time for sharing.  

• Crawford County Community Health provide in-home
medical services to the elderly population to help them 
remain home-bound if possible. Hospice services are 
available to those with a terminal diagnosis and can be 
provided in the home or in a facility. Both services can 
be reached at 712-263-3303, ext. 9. Hospice and Home 
Health are both funded by Medicare and usually have 
minimal to no copay for the services.

Medicare Annual Open Enrollment

Resources to Support 
the Elderly in Crawford 
County
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Submitted by Robin Schiltz, 
Gracewell Activity Director

My, oh my, where has this year gone? It is getting to be 
that time again, when we have to put away our summer 
shorts and flipflops, and get out our sweatshirts and boots. 

We were very fortunate to celebrate the end of summer 
with an outdoor concert by Rick Powell and Mike Franklin. 
Our Residents enjoyed not only the great music, but also 
the beautiful evening weather! We all had lots of laughs, 
singing, clapping, and waving of arms! We even spied a few 
passersby stopping in the street to enjoy the music!

Time just flies, and soon we will be celebrating the holi-
days! Plans for Halloween include a pumpkin painting con-
test between households, dressing up in costumes, Zion 1st 
graders visiting, and our good friend Craig Florian “Elvis” 
will enter the building!

November comes with all things Turkey and Pilgrims. The 
ideas are still rolling in but, a turkey shoot and harvest sup-
per are top on our list!

We are all anticipating our first Christmas at Gracewell, 
and I cannot wait to decorate! Please contact me if you have 
a group of carolers that would like to stroll the halls! We’ll 
have entertainment for our Residents, Christmas games, 
Christmas singalongs, stories, and perhaps even a Bake-
Off!  And you know it… We will finish up the month with a 
fantastic Christmas Party! Last year, we were very blessed 
with Crawford County Memorial Hospital, United Church of 
Christ, and Gracewell staff, all providing gifts to make sure 
each Resident had something special.

Speaking of gifts, here are some great ideas: Gripper socks/
slippers, suncatchers to suction to their windows, treats 
with diets in mind, beauty shop gift certificates, newspaper 
subscriptions, perhaps a shepherds hook and bird feeder, or 
a good book. These are just a few ideas for things that are 
commonly requested during the year!  

As always, Gracewell wants to thank each and every one 
of you who have volunteered your time to help us out, in 
one way or another. Personally, I want to thank those of 
you who have been patient with me when cancelling and 
rescheduling due to that ‘5 letter C word’. We have a fantas-
tic community, and we always want you to know how very 
special you are to us! 

Have a Happy Holidays!

Hello Everyone! 

KITCHEN
from the

Submitted by Carolyn Coe Bruck, 
Gracewell Dietary Manager

Joyful Moments at Silveridge 
Assisted Living

1. Prepare stuffing mix according to directions. Grease 9x13
baking dish. Spread stuffing on bottom of dish

2. Cut chicken into serving pieces or chunks and place on top
of stuffing Mix soups and pour over chicken. 

3. Bake for 1 hour at 350F. Remove from oven and sprinkle
with cheeses and onion rings. Return to the oven to melt. 

Quick Fix Chicken
Makes 8 servings

12 ounces stuffing, prepared as 
directed

1 can of cream of chicken soup
1 can of cream of mushroom soup
1 ½ pounds of skinless, boneless 

chicken breast
¾ cup shredded mozzarella 
8 ounces fried onions

Submitted by Kara Webb, 
Director of Assisted Living

National Assisted Living week was 
celebrated September 11th-17th. The 
week provides opportunities for ten-
ants, staff, volunteers, families and the 
community to recognize the role of as-
sisted living in caring for seniors and 
individuals with disabilities. This year’s 
theme was ‘Joyful Moments’ which en-
couraged assisted living communities to 
come together and celebrate joyful mo-
ments and special memories, especial-
ly after the challenges of the past two 
years. It is important to take the time to 
find happiness, joy, and fulfillment in 
life’s special moments.

At Silveridge, we filled the week with 
activities and opportunities for tenants 
and staff to gather and be recognized. 
Some of these things included massages 
and a lunch for staff, convertible rides, a 
game of cornhole, root beer floats with 

our friends at St. Croix, and a BBQ meal 
for tenants and employees. It was a 
wonderful week of fellowship!

If you have visited Silveridge lately, 
you might have noticed we are making 
efforts to get things back to ‘normal’ in 
regard to the pandemic. We have re-
moved our isolation booth from the 
corner of the dining room, taken down 
the barriers on the front desk, removed 
screenings from the entry ways and un-
locked the doors. While masks are still 
required for visitors and staff, these are 
all refreshing steps taken in a direction 
we have been longing for.

As we look into the months ahead, we 
are excited. We anticipate the season-
al changes, football, harvest and ulti-
mately the holidays. I encourage you to 
take the time to find joy and happiness 
during these upcoming times. Set aside 
some time to visit with loved ones and 
create your own joyful moments.

Gifting Reminder
As the holidays approach we would like to remind everyone 

to please bring any Gracewell Resident gifts or new items for 
residents to Lynette Croghan at the Reception Desk. Items 
that are laundered will be labeled with the resident’s name, 
and anything of value (example: technology) will be added to 
the resident’s inventory list. Thank you for helping us keep 
each resident’s items organized and accounted for!

Eventide Campus team members spent time 
with Silveridge Tenants celebrating Assisted Liv-
ing Week! There were a lot of smiles, laughter, 
and even a bit of friendly competition.



From the Staff...
The employees on the Eventide Campus are here to assist 

our residents, tenants and their families in any way possible. 
If you have questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to 
reach out. We are always looking for ways to improve the 
delivery of our services and programs Your input will only 
help us succeed in delivering quality care. Thank you for your 
continued support!    

Eventide A Senior 
Living Community

Keep updated on Campus activities 

and events by visiting our webpage, 

www.eventidehome.com.  

NON-DISCRIMINATION STATEMENT
“This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.” 

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, 
complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found 
online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or 
at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You 
may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in 
the form. Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail 
at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 
1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by 
fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov.”

EVENTIDE FOUNDATION
The Eventide Foundation is a non-profit, tax-exempt charitable corporation formed to collect gifts of 
money and assets to help off-set the expenses of caring for the elderly. Funds collected by the Founda-
tion are used to supplement the increasing costs of personal care and to provide amenities to residents 
that would not otherwise be available. As you plan your estate and gift endowments, we ask that you 
consider a gift to the Eventide Foundation. A contribution to the Foundation allows us to provide a fuller 
quality of life to our residents. The Foundation needs your help to continue the work of the Eventide 
Campus and to ensure that each of the residents can live out their life without loss of dignity or respect. 
We sincerely appreciated all the gifts that have been designated to the Eventide Foundation! The fol-
lowing list reflects gifts received during the period of June 25, 2022 through September 25, 2022. 
spring appeal
St. John’s Lutheran Church, Kiron | Broadway Dental | Mary Grant 

In memory of Macel Schneider by Noel & Sandy Johnson | In memory of Don Hoemann by Noel & 
Sandy Johnson | In memory of LaDonna Wiese by Allen Wiese

In honor of Hiles Family by Randy’s Diesel Repair, Inc. | In honor of Bruhn Family by Randy’s Diesel 
Repair, Inc. | In honor of Lula Baker by Marge Overhue | In honor of Wayne Baker by Marge Overhue 
| In honor of Al Overhue by Marge Overhue | In honor of Ella Jeschke by Jerry Jeschke | In honor 
of Past & Present Employees by Connie Thompson

Memorials
In memory of Ruth Frazier by Betty Bilsten | In memory of Ruth Frazier by Cindy Neppl | In memory 
of Ruth Frazier by Rick & Marla Franck | In memory of Ruth Frazier by Linda Hammer | In memory of 
Ruth Frazier by Ruth Frazier Family | In memory of LaVerne Milow by Eventide Board of Directors | In 
memory of LaVerne Milow by Milow Family | In memory of LaVerne Milow by David & Diane Reisz | 
In memory of LaVerne Milow by Kim Carstens | In memory of LaVerne Milow by McCord  Insurance 
& Real Estate | In memory of Dorothy Salmon by Debra Yankey & Allan Natvig

STAFF PAYROLL DEDUCTION: 
Bob Adams | Doreen Adams | Paige Andersen | Liz Alcazar | Rebecca Angulo | Kaya Auen | 
Mindi Baker | Tamara Baker | Karen Beam | Mary Burhoop | Carolyn Coe Bruck  | Deb Burk | 
Elizabeth Candelario | Mona Chajon | Autumn Chapman | Jennifer Cisneros | Lynette Croghan | 
Andrea Ehlers | Connie Ellis | Antonia Flores | Diana Medina Flores | Maria Flores | Brooke French 
| Abigail Friedrichsen | Lynette Gaskill | Chelsey Gonzales | Blenda Gossage | Seth Guzman | 
Penni Hansen | Sara Hansen | Rocio Heiman | Jenelle Higginbottom  | Deborah Huisinga | David 
Hulsebus | Michael Johnson | Steve Jorgensen | Jaci Kluender | Kim Korwes | Christine Kragel | 
Deanna Laubscher | Isaac Leinen | Lori Magnuson | Amy McManigal | Billie Mead | Maddy Nagle 
| Kayla Neddermeyer | Roxie Neumann | Susana Nieto | Yuriana Nieto | Daniela Oropeza | 
Carol Quail | Olga Ramos | Amy Rasmussen | Emily Reiser | Keli Remmick | Rafael Rodriguez | 
Abbigail Ronfeldt | Carlos Salazar | Jasmine Salgado | Kimberly Ortiz Salgado | Annette Sands | 
Pat Schechinger |  Kelsey Schiltz | Robin Schiltz | Amy Schultz | Kris Schultz | Kathleen Segebart | 
Erin Staley | Kathy Tech | Krystal Terwilleger | Tina Thompson | Kelsey Tippery | Melody Vazquez 
| Adrian Velasquez | Ana Velasquez  | Angeles Villegas | Kara Webb | Jennifer Woodbeck

EVENTIDE SENIOR LIVING 
COMMUNITY

The following list reflects gifts received during the period of June 25, 2022 through September 25, 2022. 

Memorials
In memory of LaVerne Milow by William & Elizabeth Stuvick | In memory of Dorothy Salmon by Susan 

Frazier | In memory of Dorothy Salmon by Family & Friends | In memory of Harold Kierscht by Paul  
& Jody Assman

THRIVENT CHOICE
By directing Choice Dollars through Thrivent Choice, eligible members recommend where Thrivent Financial 

distributes some of its charitable outreach grant dollars among participating non-profit organizations such 
as Eventide Senior Living Community. The following list reflects gifts received during the period of June 
25, 2022 through September 25, 2022. 

Brian Ettleman

EVENTIDE FOUNDATION 
	ENDOWMENT FUND
When you donate to a permanently endowed fund at a qualified community foundation, you are not only 

helping your neighbors today — you are building a stronger community tomorrow. And while that in 
itself is rewarding, with Endow Iowa, you will also get back for giving. You will be eligible to receive a 
25% tax credit for each donation, in addition to any federal tax benefits you may qualify for. Contact 
the Omaha Community Foundation at (800) 794-3458 for more information on how Endow Iowa is 
helping donors do good works within the community, forever. If you are interested in donating, please 
make checks payable to the Eventide Foundation Endowment Fund and send them to The Omaha Com-
munity Foundation at 302 South 36th Street, Suite 100 in Omaha. 

In publishing a list of so many names, it is possible that we may have misspelled, omitted or other-
wise listed your name incorrectly. If so, please notify the Christine Kragel in the Foundation Office 

at (712) 263-3114, ext. 240 so that we can make the necessary corrections. Thank you.
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Community Contacts
Mindi Baker, CEO 
Amy Schultz, Gracewell Administrator 
Christine Kragel, Community Relations & 

Foundation Director 
Kara Webb, RN, Silveridge Director of As-

sisted Living 
Shannon Cose, Heritage Heights and Real-

ife Resident Services Manager

Facilities
Gracewell: 712-263-3114    Heritage Heights: 712-263-6631

Realife Cooperative: 712-263-8169  Silveridge Assited Living: 712-263-2639

Eventide Board of 
Directors

Mark Gray, President
Danyel Jepsen, Vice President

Tonya Eller, Secretary/Treasurer
Coleen Bruhn    Mark Spiegel
Deryl Hennings   Rachel Desy

Self-Determination (cont): The resident has the right to and the facility 
must promote and facilitate resident self-determination through support of 
resident choice, including but not limited to: 

d. The resident has the right to receive visitors of his or her choosing
at the time of his or her choosing, subject to the resident’s right to deny 
visitation when applicable, and in a manner, that does not impose on the 
rights of another resident. 

ii. The facility must provide immediate access to a resident by immedi-
ate family and other relatives of the resident, subject to the resident’s right 
to deny or withdraw consent at any time;

iii. The facility must provide immediate access to a resident by others
who are visiting with the consent of the resident, subject to reasonable 
clinical and safety restrictions and the resident’s right to deny or withdraw 
consent at any time;

Resident Rights

Submitted by Shannon Cose, Realife Cooperative 
& Heritage Heights Resident Services Manager
I get asked questions all of the time about what Heri-

tage Heights is. I find that many people do not have a 
clear understanding of what we really are, and who 
qualifies to live here. I thought I would highlight a few 
of the key aspects about our wonderful building so you 
could see for yourself if you meet the requirements.  

We would love to have you join us!
• Heritage Heights consists of 35 affordable apart-

ments that are subsidized by HUD (Housing and Urban 
Development). Apartments consists of studios & 1 
bedroom units.  

• No one pays the same amount of rent, as it based
on 30% of your adjusted gross income. To get to a 
person’s adjusted gross income, we are able to deduct 
certain expenses such as qualifying medical insurance 
premiums and healthcare related costs. 

• To qualify to live here, a single person’s income
must be below $27,800/year or below $31,750/year 
for a couple. You may also have assets.  

• Many who are receiving social security as their only

form of income could qualify. 
• The head of household must be 62 years of age or

older.
• Handicapped individuals also qualify if they are

over the age of 18 and meet the requirements for this 
special designation. 

• Lunch & supper meals can be provided by Grace-
well at a low cost.

• Transportation to the grocery store is provided once
every two weeks.

• Maintenance free living. Maintenance on call 24
hours.

• All utilities are included, with tenant being respon-
sible for telephone, cable and internet.

• Laundry facilities on site
• Fitness Room
• Party room for family gatherings
• Quiet & Safe Environment
If you would like a tour or to fill out an application,

please feel free to call Shannon Cose at (712) 263-
6631 Monday through Friday from Noon to 4:30pm. I 
would be happy to answer any questions.

The Facts of Life… at Heritage Heights

Connie Ellis, Gracewell Activ-
ity Assistant volunteered her time 
to take resident David Moen had 
to the Wesco Fun Run! They con-
quered the bubbles, slime, neon 
paint, water and more.




